PARISH MEETING NOTES

From the Annual Parish Meeting 

held 24th March 2015 in the Memorial Centre
There were fifteen members of the public present and Unitary Councillor Richard Britton.  The Chairman started the meeting at 7.30 pm.

A Parish Council annual overview was handed out to the members of the public present and the Chairman welcomed them for their attendance.  Councillors introduced themselves.

A member of the public asked when the rubbish on the A36 will be cleared.  Unitary Councillor Richard Britton advised that it is in-hand with Wiltshire Council and contractors have been appointed.  It should be cleared by the end of May 2015.

A member of the public raised concerns of the speed of traffic on Common Road.  Cllr Hayday advised that Common Road has been monitored for Community Speed Watch but the results have not met the CSW criteria.  However, Cllr Hayday advised that part of Common Road has been successfully chosen for a 20mph speed limit and the implementation is underway with Wiltshire Council Highways and Transport Traffic and Network Management.

A member of the public commented on the expense wasted for marking Parkwater Road with 40 roundels.  Cllr Randall reported this has already been brought to the attention of the New Forest National Park Authority.

A member of the public raised concerns over the closure of the permissive footpath through Mean Wood.  She asked if the Parish Council could help re-open the path.  Cllr Randall advised that the landowners had issues keeping livestock in and that padlocks had been glued. It is the Parish Councils understanding that the landowner is quite within his legal rights.

A member of the public raised concerns about an electric fence by Home Farm.  The Parish Council will contact the landowner.

Mary Bithell updated on the artwork design for the skate ramp and Whiteparish Youth Group representatives handed out copies of the artwork to date.  They hope to have a final version to present to the Parish Council in May.  

As the public had no more points to raise, the meeting was closed at 7.55pm.  A routine Parish Council Meeting was held immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting.

